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Dear Hydrographer and Finance Committee Member, 
 
In reference (b), Member States agreed to the SPWG proposal for the establishment of a Finance 
Committee Working Group (FCWG) to study the salary scheme for the Secretary-General and 
Directors under the new structure of the Organization. The WG met at the Bureau on 24 and 25 July 
2006, and the members of  the WG were: Mr. Alan MAIDMENT from the UKHO acting as Chairman, 
Mrs. Ingelore HERING from the German Hydrographic Service and Mr. Frode KLEPSVIK, Director of 
the Norwegian Hydrographic Service. The WG based their deliberations on the following guidelines 
approved by Member States: 
 

a. a differentiated salary scheme for the Secretary-General and Directors reflecting the 
difference in roles and responsibilities; 

b. a mechanism for periodic adjustments; 
c. allowance for representation and related criteria; 
d. consider additional benefits; 
e. consideration of the financial implications on the IHO budget. 
   

The salient aspects of the report of the FCWG, contained in its entirety at Annex A, are summarized 
below: 
 
a. full adoption of the UN pay system, including application of changes in the post adjustment 

factor at the time of promulgation to existing salary scales for the Secretary-General and 
Directors;  

b. this change should take effect from the implementation of the new administrative structure and 
should apply to all IHO salaries that are linked to the UN structure; 

c. assimilation of the Secretary-General’s post to the Assistant Secretary-General level on the UN 
scales with the Directors’ posts remaining at D1; 

d. an independent review of the grading should be sought from the Global Consultative Service of 
the UN, once job descriptions have been agreed by the Member States in respect of the Secretary-
General and the Directors by the latter. This grading should then be adjusted accordingly; 

e. formal allocation of a budget for use by the Secretary-General for meeting the costs of 
representation requirements, as part of the IHO budget rather than as a personal allowance; 



f. the implementation of these proposals can be absorbed within the operating budget without any 
need to increase the annual contributions of Member States. 

 
This subject will be an Agenda item of the meeting of the Finance Committee that will be held on 
Saturday 5 May 2007, just before the XVIIth International Hydrographic Conference. Members of the 
Finance Committee and Member States may provide any comments which will be considered by the 
Directing Committee and the Finance Committee Officers at their meetings. 
 

On behalf of the Directing Committee 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Vice Admiral Alexandros MARATOS 

President 
 
 
 
Annex A:  FCWG Report on Salary Scheme 
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